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Welcome Tommy Fallaw 
Director Landscape  

Services 
 

Tommy Fallaw grew up in the midlands of 
South Carolina in the town of Batesburg-
Leesville. He received a Clemson 
University Bachelor of Science Degree in 
Horticulture. Upon graduation Tommy 
worked six years in the private sector; four 
and a half years supervising crews that 
maintained the grounds for the South 
Carolina Budget and Control Board; as well 
as ten years for the University of South 
Carolina’s Columbia Campus as 
Landscaping Services Manager.   
 
Tommy is extremely happy to have the 
opportunity to return to Clemson where he  
got his start in the Horticulture field.  
Tommy, his wife Beth (also a Clemson 
graduate), and daughter Kirkley are very 
excited about moving to the Clemson area. 
 
In his spare time Tommy enjoys hunting, 
fishing, golf and attending Clemson 
sporting events.  

 
Tommy stated “I feel really blessed to be 
here and look forward to the challenges 
that lie ahead.” 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Tim Stowers – Central  

Energy Facilities Employee 
and his family happenings: 
 
Tim Stowers will be retiring in October  
from the Army with 30 years of dedicated  
service — two years Active duty, 28  
years National Guard: 
  2—tours in Iraq 
  1—tour in Egypt 
  1—tour in Korea 
  3—tours in Germany  
Tim was stationed in Fort Knox  
Kentucky, Fort Carson Colorado, Fort  
Steward Georgia, and served at  
many other training sites. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Tim’s 
daugh-

ter Brittany Stowers  
graduated with her Master’s Degree  
in Gerontology and Aging Studies,  
from the University of South Florida,  
currently working as director in her  
own facility. 
  
Tim’s daughter Jasmin Stowers 
graduated with her Bachelor’s Degree 
in Nutritional Science from LSU, and  
now represents the USA in professional  
track and field, 100 High Hurdles. 

 
Did you know? 

 
CU CAFLS (College of Agriculture, For-
estry and Life Sciences) offers a summer 
program , South Carolina Commissioner’s 
School for Agriculture (SCCSA), for high 
school students interested in agricultural 
and natural resource majors or careers. For 
more information on the SCCSA program 
go to:  
 
http://www.clemson.edu/cafls/sccsa/ 
 
Our Landscape Services’ Arbor Crew as-
sists the SCCSA program by conducting a 
Tree Care Workshop.  During the work-
shop Arbor Crew members explain their 
job, discuss Urban Forestry, and have a 
tree climbing exercise. 
 
(Continued on page 2—Thank you letters 
from SCCSA students to the Arbor Crew) 
 

 
 

Baby Winston Reynolds 
Arrived Sept. 18th 

7 Lbs 7 oz 

Ashley surprised at her 
baby shower 



FACILITATOR CAMPUS KUDOS 
Email to Bob Wells 
 
I wanted to send a quick update on the 
water damage to Holtzendorff Hall. 
 
I am thrilled to report we are OPEN for 
classes!  . . . This could not have happened 
without the hard work by everyone in 
facilities.  From the asbestos testing crew 
who showed up early Monday morning to 
get things started, to the crew who 
removed the floor and ceiling, to the crew 
who put the floor back down yesterday, to 
the painters who took on the extra job of 
fixing the projection area – facilities did 
an EXCELLENT job in both their 
response time and workmanship. 
 
A big thank you as well to Brad Poore for 
his hustle in coordinating the efforts, 
especially the painting – to Steve Brandon 
for coming in last weekend to assist in the 
cleanup – to our janitorial staff Alan and 
Walt for the extra cleanup work...I know I 
have missed someone, as there were many 
folks who pitched in and helped.  Please 
pass along our thanks and appreciation 
to anyone who had a hand in the Holtz 
effort this week. 
 
We are looking forward to welcoming a 
record number of General Engineering 
students – THANKS to all for helping us 
be ready!! 
 
Beth 
Dr. Beth Stephan | ENGR Course 
Coordinator, General Engineering 
Program 
104 Holtzendorff Hall | Clemson University | 
Clemson, SC 29634-0902 
864.656.2542 | bethste@clemson.edu 

Email to Tom Jones 
 
I wanted to take a moment and let you 
know how helpful Keith (Jones) has been 
over the past few days. I had an issue 
with our time clock not connecting to 
Clemson's wifi and he was able to get the 
right people involved to diagnose and 
correct the problem. Just in time for my 
weekly payroll deadline as well.  
  
My crew owes their paychecks to Keith's 
efforts. 
  
Chris Miller  
Account Manager  
GCA Services Group 
Clemson University 
 
 
 
Email to Adrienne Gerus (re: Core Cam-
pus Crew, Mark Albertson Supervisor) 
 
Hi Adrienne, 
 
I hope you’re the right person for this… 
 
I am in Martin Hall overlooking the am-
phitheater and the North Green. Currently 
the amphitheater is in a “construction 
disarray”. However, the North Green off-
sets this quite nicely. The maintenance 
folks are doing a tremendous  job of up-
keep. We certainly appreciate their effort 
and hard work. 
 
Thanks, 
Frank Ballentine, SA 
Clemson University Graduate School 
Martin Hall E108 
 
 
 
 

 
Email to Adrienne Gerus (re: West Cam-
pus Crew, Allen McLane Supervisor) 
 
Ms. Gerus, you can tell Ray and the guys 
that highway 93 out by the Y barn looks 
fantastic!  It always does, but after they 
finished manicuring everything this week, 
it’s even better! 
 
Chris Behrens - x1358 
CCIT Database Administration 
Clemson University 

(Continued from page 1) 
 
Dear Mr. Paul, 
During my past week at SCCSA I have 
learned so much. This could not be 
possible without you.  You have taught me 
so much about urban tree care and what 
you and your staff do.  It was very 
interesting getting to know you and your 
staff and see what you do for a living.  
Seeing you and your staff helped me make 
some big decisions about my future here at 
Clemson. Thank you so much for your 
time. 
 
Dear Mr. Minerva and Staff, 
Thank you so much for showing us how to 
use your equipment for urban tree care.  
The 2014 Commissioner’s School of 
Agriculture, including myself enjoyed 
seeing how you manage such a beautiful 
campus. Thank you again for dedicating 
your time to us. 

 



FACILITATOR 

 
October 
 
10/1 Michael Smith 
10/2 Michael Fitzmaurice 
10/3 Tim Stowers 
10/6 Joe Dickard 
10/6 Melissa Roberts 
10/10 Tony Morris 
10/12 Scotty Smith 
10/16 Kim Bodiford 
10/16 Gerald Vander Mey 
10/17 Joshua Ashley 
10/20 Al Cope  
10/24 Mark McJunkin 
10/26 Roy Smith 
10/31 Colleen Caracciolo 
 
 
 
 

Birthdays 

 
November 
 
11/1 Greg Gibbs     
11/4 James Wilkins  
11/5 Jonathan Reed  
11/6 Corinthia Williams 
11/10 Steve Fisher  
11/11 Jon Lundberg 
11/13 Barry Anderson  
11/13 Linda Galloway  
11/15 Michael Gilstrap  
11/15 Edith Whitner  
11/18 Ronald Staton  
11/18 Jonathan Sturner  
11/19 Steven Pate  
11/20 Mildred Robinson 
11/22 Scott Banks 
11/22 Joey Greene 
11/25 Tommy Watt 
11/26 Rodney McMahan 
11/27 Linda Jennings 

Kasey Cooley—Landscape  
 
Timothy Banks—Utilities 
 
Carolyn Keese—Custodial 
 
Bo Akinkuotu—Landscape 
 
Cindy Owens—new to Landscape, but 
has 22 years with the University 
 
 

WELCOME ! 

 

New Hires 

Retirees 

Adrienne Gerus—31 years of service 
 
Thad Parton—23 years of service 

 
 

If you have  information, an article, upcoming event or compliment 
you would like included in future Facilitator issues, please send the 

information to: 
 

Colleen Caracciolo 
colleec@clemson.edu 

656-4604 
 
 

 
Hearing Protection 

(By Cecelia Jackson) 
 

During one of the recent Growl meetings in the Structural 
Shop, the topic for the day was Hearing Protec-
tion.  Odean Bush shared some useful information about a 
free Sound Meter App that she found for her smart 
phone.  Measuring sound levels while working on a job 
could be particularly handy for determining if hearing 
protection is necessary.  Maintenance Stores stocks a vari-
ety of PPE to protect you from hearing loss.  Please make 
use of it. 

 

 

 
December 
 
12/2 Tommy Fallaw 
12/2 Cory Martin 
12/3 Claudia Johnson 
12/3 Annie Lee 
12/4 Paul Minerva 
12/5 Ron Hall 
12/5 Bradley Justice 
12/6 Mark Wilson 
12/7 Walter Johnson 
12/9 Evelyn Gantt 
12/9 Sharon Hall 
12/14 Brad Felty 
12/14 Ron Katona 
12/16 Tim Gilmore 
12/17 Byron Balch 
12/18 Mark Albertson 
12/18 Kennon Burgess 
12/18 Daniel Robertson 
12/20 Sam Zanka 
12/21 David Sibilio 
12/26 Carol Routh 
12/28 Mark Lyles 
12/29 Ray Turner 
12/30 John Howard Jr. 
12/31 Allen  Lohmann 


